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An ordinance to amend 
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Utility Vehicles for the lease 
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Carts at Rebsamen Golf 

Course. 
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SYNOPSIS An ordinance to amend Resolution No 15,015 (June 18, 

2019) and to increase the contract amount with Ben Nelsen 

Golf and Utility Vehicles, for the lease of an additional 

fifteen (15) Golf Carts per month at Rebsamen Golf 

Course.   

 

FISCAL IMPACT The total contract to be amended in the amount of $29,000 

for a total of $171,282.40, and funding will come from 

Golf General Fund Operating Budget 

 

RECOMMENDATION Approval of the ordinance. 

 

BACKGROUND In 1998, the Golf Liaison Committee concurred with Parks 

& Recreation Staff that Golf Carts should be leased.  Due 

to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic, and resulting 

operating changes to ensure customer safety, Rebsamen 

Golf Course currently only allows one (1) rider per cart.  

As a result, available carts have been rented early in the 

day and has led to customer’s not having a cart to rent and 

a resulting loss in potential revenue. 



BACKGROUND 

CONTINUED 

The addition of fifteen (15) carts will ensure that carts will 

be available for rental to those that wish to do so, and will 

also result in an increase in revenue generated.   Pending 

the status of the pandemic, if two (2) riders per cart is 

allowed, staff will discontinue the rental of the additional 

fifteen (15) carts.  

 


